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The Beaverton School District endorses the extension of the Feed-in-Tariff program to 
support installing solar photovoltaic (PV) systems.  Our school district had a very 
successful experience utilizing the pilot program established by HB 3039 through a 
partnership with Gladstone School District, Gerding Edlen Sustainable Solutions, and 
Kenyon Energy.  Together, we developed a project that installed solar PV systems on three 
school buildings in each district.  Kenyon provided the full capital investment of about $3 
million and is performing operations and maintenance services on the systems for a 15 year 
period.  Beaverton is now receiving about 300,000 kWh per year of solar generated 
electricity.  This deal worked for Kenyon because of the combination of the Feed-in-Tariff 
and tax incentives.  Without these incentives and partnerships, these solar PV systems 
would not have been possible.  Attached is a flyer from our Solar Project Dedication. 
 
Beaverton School District is now in the process of implementing capital projects funded by 
our construction bond program approved by voters in May 2014.  In conformance with the 
State requirements, we are investing 1.5% of new construction budgets for green energy 
technology.  As a further benefit from our experience with the FIT program, we are now 
better equipped to manage implementation of the 1.5% investment in our capital program. 
 
We believe incentives are still needed for most school districts that wish to implement PV 
projects.  Absent this support, the capital costs for solar photovoltaic systems make the 
economics very difficult.  The FIT program will further the State goals for creating more 
Oregon renewable energy generation. 
 
The Beaverton School District urges your support of HB 2745 and the extension of the 
Feed-in-Tariff program. 
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